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1       The Visitor 

Follow us on social media to stay up to date  
on all things St. Luke’s 

 
https://www.facebook.com/StLukesKilgore/  

 
https://www.instagram.com/stlukeskilgore/ 

 
St. Luke’s Youth 

https://www.facebook.com/stlukesyouthkilgore  
 

St. Luke’s Kids 
https://www.facebook.com/stlukeskilgorekids  

 
St. Luke’s MDO 

https://www.facebook.com/stlukesmdo 
 

Subscribe to our YouTube page 
https://www.youtube.com/@st.lukesworship381 

 
Sign-up to receive our emails 

https://stlukeskilgore.org/newsletters/ 
 

Watch Worship Live 
https://stlukeskilgore.org/watch-live/ 

https://www.facebook.com/StLukesUMCKilgore/
https://www.facebook.com/stlukesyouthkilgore
https://www.facebook.com/stlukeskilgorekids
https://www.facebook.com/stlukesmdo
https://www.youtube.com/@st.lukesworship381
https://stlukeskilgore.org/watch-live/


stlukeskilgore.org       2 

Rev. Dr. 

Allison 

Andrews 
Sr. Pastor 

“The Cliff Notes to Salvation” 

We all remember cliff notes. They were used by  

students ubiquitously and surreptitiously, especially 

in college settings, in order to gain a summary  

understanding of a book we didn't have time to 

read for the test! (Unfortunately for the student, 

most professors have read the cliff notes and  

therefore take special care to demand knowledge of 

the book not included in the cliff notes!) Even 

though we think of these little academic tools as 

"cheating," the message of Christ was meant to be 

short, to the point, and without nuance. The "cliff 

notes" of the faith are often far more important than 

long musings with excessive nuance.  

 

As a matter of fact, we find the gospel message in 

cliff notes fashion in 1 Corinthians 15, where the 

Apostle Paul declares the core of the Gospel—that 

Jesus is the Christ, that he died on the cross for our 

sins, and that he was raised on the third day. This 

passage, from one of Paul's earlier letters, has the 

marks of being an early creed of the church,  

meaning it functioned as a mnemonic device to help 

people recall the Gospel. And it's worth highlighting 

the repeated phrase "in accordance with the  

Scriptures." It calls upon the whole of scripture (the 

Hebrew Scriptures and the new emerging letters 

and gospels), confirming that Jesus is Christ indeed. 

 

Unfortunately, a modern Christian's mark is an  

unclear expression of faith that is not easily  

summarized. Many of us have tended to  

excessively emphasize a willingness to accept  

diverse beliefs, musings and over-emphasized  

nuance. Furthermore, we Methodists often misuse 

John Wesley's quote, "We believe Christ to be the 

eternal, supreme God…but as to all opinions which 

do not strike at the root of Christianity, we think 

and let think," quoting the last phrase only as an 

underpinning for a laissez-faire attitude leading us 

to dismiss the importance seeking a solid base of 

faith. We like the "think and let think" part of  

Wesley's statement while excluding his emphasis on 

the primacy of truth found in Christ. In fact, our  

historic leader felt very strongly about right thinking 

and debated issues with his 18th-century colleagues  

voraciously.  

 

While at Lincoln College at Oxford, John Wesley wrote a 

piece calling Christians to an authentic and accurate 

faith entitled "The Character of a Methodist." He said 

many convincing things urging Methodists to be  

adherents to the inspired word of God. He describes the 

character and nature of a true Christian: "He has  

inwardly and outwardly conformed to the will of God, as 

revealed in the written word. He thinks, speaks, and 

lives according to the method laid down in 

the revelation of Jesus Christ. His soul is renewed after 

the image of God, in righteousness and all true holiness. 

Having the mind that was in Christ, he walks as Christ 

also walked. By these marks and fruits of living faith, do 

we labor to distinguish ourselves from the unbelieving 

world, from all those whose minds or lives are not  

according to the Gospel of Christ?" 

 

In the weeks of Eastertide and leading to Pentecost on 

May 19th, let us pursue the same goal outlined by  

Wesley, that we may "distinguish ourselves from the  

unbelieving world." Our preaching series on Sundays will 

focus on understanding the confirmed, historic, and 

scriptural basics of the Christian faith. We will reclaim 

John Wesley's call to live by and believe in the revelation 

of Christ.   

 

Because the Apostle Paul writes about "Of First  

Importance" in 1 Corinthians 15: 3-4, and because our 

particular history calls us to a correct knowledge of the 

Gospel, you will be presented with our sermon series, 

"OF FIRST IMPORTANCE." May we know our faith clearly, 

speak about our faith accurately, and live out our faith 

sincerely? 

 

"For I delivered unto you of first importance all that I 

received, how Christ died for our sins by the scriptures; 

and that he was buried, and that he rose again the third 

day according to the scriptures." 1 Cor 15: 3-4 
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Did you know that we have Upper 

Room Daily Devotional guides  

available in the church office? 
 

New guides are released every other month to help 

guide you through your daily walk with Christ.  

 

The Upper Room is a daily devotional magazine  

published in more than 30 languages and 100 countries 

around the world. The daily meditations are written by 

readers of the magazine and others interested in sharing 

their faith experiences through writing—both laity and 

clergy, published authors and new writers. The  

meditations are stories of real people working to live 

faithfully with the Bible as their touchstone. Every day, 

readers of The Upper Room around the world read the 

same story in many different languages and pray the 

same prayer together. Some of our readers share  

comments on our website (upperroom.org/devotionals), 

and some writers share extra pieces of their writing on 

our blog (upperroom.org/devotionals/blog-posts). The 

daily devotional guide and the community it draws  

together invite people to: 

• listen to scripture as God’s personal 
message, linking their stories to God’s 

story; 

• commune with God in prayer; 

• see their daily choices and small acts of 
obedience as part of God’s work; 

• realize our connection through Christ as 
a universal family of believers; encounter 

the living Christ and be transformed into 

Christ’s likeness. 

 

Guides can be picked up from the  

church office on Sunday morning  

during the Sunday School Hour  

or Monday-Thursday during  

regular office hours.  

 

We ask for $1 for each book 

 to help cover the cost. 

 

 

The St. Luke’s Trustees Team has been busy keeping up with 

all things that make our campus run.  

 

Here are a couple of current project updates: 

 

Hand Rails 
A)-Sanctuary steps completed. Welding & fabrication cost 

$652 by Jessie Skinner. Dan prepped it grinding off the 

edges and sharp spots and then we painted it. 

B)-Parsonage hand rails -WIP. 

C)-Laird Hall hand rails-WIP. 

 

Roofing  
Repairs to different buildings 1 on each, this has 

already been approved. Cost $3495. WIP-We’re still 

waiting on Curtis-McKinley to get started. 

 

Sprinkler System 
We’ve got a bad back flow valve and some leaking PVC 

connections. This back flow valve keeps possibly 

contaminated water from flowing back into our drinking 

water system (potable water) and are required by law. 

Almost all things on a potable water system just cost more 

because of a higher standard of safety. That includes the 

contractors we have to use. They have to be a licensed 

irrigation approved contractor. A lot of normal plumbers 

are not licensed for this work. We currently have 2 bids for 

this project and we will be moving forward soon. 

 

Office Sidewalk 
We have begun removing the outdoor carpeting on the 

sidewalk outside the office. It will be scraped 

& scrubbed to remove the old glue and made smooth. 

We’re exploring different options to make the pathway 

more appealing, easier to maintain and of course safer. 

 

 

If you have any questions, would like to help, or have facility 

issues that need to be addressed please contact our St. 

Luke’s Trustees Chair, Bill Bryant. 

https://www.upperroom.org/devotionals/
https://www.upperroom.org/devotionals/blog-posts
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S t.  L u k e ' s  

M ay  
6 Water Day & Snow Cones  

 

8 MDO Graduation 11:30am 

 Last Day of Class 

 

 

Mother's Day Out will close for the 

summer. Classes will resume in  

September. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Please see the calendar on page 14 

for a complete list of this month’s 

events and meetings. 

Upcoming Mother’s 

Day Out Events 

Congratulations to our 2024 MDO Graduates: Carolyna Amaro, Jordan 

Leach, Easton Moore, Brooklyn Patton, William Simpson, Aurria Thrower,  

Haddie Kate Welch, Harmony Grace Wilson. 

 

Graduation is Wednesday, May 8, at 11:30am in the Sanctuary. All are  

invited to join us for the celebration. 

March was full of fun!. We had a visit from 

the Easter Bunny and an Egg Hunt. 

 

In April we got to dig for moon rocks and 

our teachers got to view the solar Eclipse. 

!



5  The Visitor 

M ay  
5 Children’s Choir Spring  

 Musical 6:00pm 

 

8 Children’s Choir sing in 

 the community 

 Last Wednesday Night  

 Dinner & Studies 

 

15 Last Children’s choir of  

 the year 3:30pm-5:00pm 

 

19 MYMU Event  

 2:00pm-6:00pm 

 

J u n e  
10-12 Summer Slam 

 See page 7 for more  

 Information 

 

J u ly  
1-5 Church Camp @ Lakeview 

 See page 9 for more  

 information 

22-25 Vacation Bible School 

 9:00am-11:30am 

 See page 9 for more  

 information  
 

 

 

Please see the calendar on page 14 

for a complete list of this month’s 

events and meetings. 

St. Luke’s Kids 

Parents Night Out 

Fun, Food, and  

Fellowship + date night 

for mom and dad. 

Friday, May 3 

6:00pm-9:00pm 

$15 each child 
This month we will be meeting in 

the Children’s Courtyard. 

Children under 4 will be in the 

nursey rooms & children 4 and 

over will be in the children’s 

church classroom. 

Registration is required 

M Y M U :  C a n t o n  g r a n d  S a fa r i  A d v e n t u r e  
Formerly East Texas Zoo & Gator Park 

Sunday, May 19 

2:00pm-6:00pm  |  Gym 

Kids 3rd-5th Grade  |  Cost: $12 
 

All 3rd, 4th, & 5th Graders are invited to join us for an afternoon of fun and 

fellowship at the Canton Grand Safari Adventure.  

Upcoming Children’s 

Ministry Events 

Mr. James and the St. Luke’s Children’s Choir Present 
 

Mission: Possible 
Sharing the gospel...By Our Love. 

 

Sunday, May 5  |  6:00pm  |  in the Activity Center 
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Check out all the fun we had at the  

March Parents Night Out. Crafts, Games, a movie! 

You don’t want to miss out on the next month! 

The Children's Church Program will be taking a 

summer break to give our staff and volunteers a 

little rest. We will not be meeting after May 12. 

 

Children in worship are an essential part of our 

Sunday morning experience. Your family is  

encouraged to attend worship and take ad-

vantage of the children's Worship Packets. 

 

Look for more information about resuming  

Children's Church in the fall. 

Here are some ways you can get connected  

in Children’s Ministry 
 

Lead Sunday School  

Vacation Bible School 

Summer Slam 

Church Camp 

 

Contact Lindsey Exline to volunteer 
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June 3-6 
Youth Mission Week 
8:00am-4:00pm 
Student’s completed  
5th-12th Grades 
FREE 
 
 
 
 
 

June 10-12 
Summer Slam 
7:30am-3:30pm (Mon & Tues) 
8:30am-4:00pm (Wed) 
Students completed  
3rd-5th Grade 
$75 

Youth that have completed 5th-12th Grade 

are invited to join Pastor Wade for a week 

of mission work with Marvin Methodist 

Church, Tyler. Students will work together 

to complete small tasks from painting to 

putting together kits and spreading mulch.  

We will be meeting at the gym each 

 morning and going to Tyler together. 

 

Use the QR code to register  

your student NOW! 

Summer Slam is a short mission  

opportunity designed for our 3rd-5th grade 

students to experience what it means to 

serve our community. Monday & Tuesday 

will be spent working and Wednesday  

will be a fun-day trip to Splash Kingdom  

in Canton. 

 

Use the QR code to register  

your student NOW! 
 

*NOTE* Students that are entering 6th Grade are eligible  

to attend both Summer Slam & Mission Week. The transition 

to youth ministry can be hard for some of our students, so we 

allow them to move between Children & Youth the summer 

before their 6th Grade year. 



stlukeskilgore.org       8 

Contact the church office for more  

information. office@stlukeskilgore.org 

July 1-5 
Church Camp  

@ Lakeview 
Students completed  

1st-12th Grade 
$575 

We do not want the cost to be a factor in  
deciding to go to Church Camp.  

Please contact the church office for  
more information about scholarships  

 
 
 
 
 

July 22-25  
Vacation Bible School 

9:00am-11:30am 
Students 4yrs-5th Grade 

FREE 

All students that have completed 1st-12th Grade 

are invited to join us for a week of fun at Lake-

view Methodist Conference Center. Students will 

experience worship, small group study, fun 

games, & great music as they build relationships 

and grow closer to Christ.  

 

Use the QR code to register  

your student NOW! 
 

Surrounded by water, trees, and rolling hills, 

Camp Firelight is the perfect location for every 

Camper’s favorite summer activities!  Our Camp-

ers will explore timeless Bible stories that show 

how Old and New Testament Campers trusted 

God in the face of their own fears and went on 

to do great things in God’s name.  

 

We will need lots of adult and youth volunteers 

to help make this a success.  

 

Use the QR code to register  

your child or volunteer NOW! 
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M ay  
19 Summer Celebration 

 2:00pm-4:00pm 

 

 

J u n e  
1-7 Mission Week At Marvin 

 8:00am-4:00pm 

 See page 7 for more  

 information 

 

 

J u ly  
1-5 Church Camp @ Lakeview 

 See page 8 for more 

 information 

  

22-25 Vacation Bible School 

 See page 8 for more  

 information 
 
 

 

Please see the calendar on page 10 

for a complete list of this month’s 

events and meetings. 

Upcoming Youth 

Ministry Events 

S u m m e r  c e l e b r at i o n  
Sunday, May 19 

2:00pm-4:00pm 

At the home of Jake & Sally Thompson 
 

Calling all youth! Join us to celebrate the end of another school year and the  

beginning of summer vacation at the home of Jake & Sally Thompson.  

 

Contact Pastor Wade for more information and directions. 

 

,
.

Thank you to everyone that purchased  

Chicken Spaghetti or made a donation to the 

Church Camp Fund.  

 

Thank you to all of our youth and parents that 

helped to make and serve the Chicken Spaghetti. 

 

Thank you to Richelle Rathbun for all her hard work 

to make and serve the Chicken Spaghetti. 

 

This years Chicken Spaghetti Fundraiser  

brought in $1,778.00 
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Rev. Wade Skinner 
Associate Pastor of Youth  

& Families 

The Distracted American Family:  
Part One 

It's Saturday night in small-town America, and “the Smith” family has decided to go out for dinner. The kids 

pick Chili’s, and even though mom and dad don’t care for the food there, they have relented because it's rea-

sonably priced for a family of four (and mom has a coupon). After the family gets settled into a four-top booth 

in the bustling restaurant, Johnny (who is seven) pulls out his tablet and begins to play Roblox, his favorite 

game, and Sally (who is twelve) begins to scroll through Tik-Tok on her new iPhone. After deciding what to eat 

(the kids already know they want chicken strips), dad removes his iPhone from his pocket and begins to tidy 

up his work email, responding to some clients, and mom removes her iPhone from her purse and finishes the 

order for that lamp she’s been wanting for the bedroom from her amazon app.  

 

If you took a picture of the Smith’s as they sit in their booth at Chili’s waiting for their food, you would see 

each person pleasantly focused on his/her own individual digital pursuit. No one is arguing. No one is doing 

anything “wrong” per se. Each person is sitting within inches of the other’s physical proximity, but they might 

as well be miles apart because no one is engaging with each other. Unfortunately, this picture is not confined 

to the Smith’s Saturday night outings; this kind of distracted lifestyle is typical of the majority of their activities. 

It is not only typical of the Smith’s, it is also common in households across America, where families sit in isola-

tion from one another even though they are physically “together.”  

 

So, how do we repair the cultural problem of distraction in the American family? I’d like to take the next few 

newsletter articles to spell out some very practical ideas for just how to do that from a Biblical perspective, but 

let me first say that a great place to start is dinner time. What if (and parents, you have to set the example!) 

mom and dad required that the family eat dinner together each night (insofar as it is reasonably possible, bar-

ring any emergencies, of course) and no one was allowed to engage a digital device (including the television) 

during dinner time? Dad or mom could begin the meal by praying briefly, and each person could tell the fami-

ly about his/her “high’s” and “low’s” for the day. Mom and/or Dad could then choose a single verse or passage 

from the Bible to read out loud to the family and briefly discuss it together. (I am currently working on a family 

devotional designed around our Global Methodist Church Catechism that will be available for all our church 

families.) Here is the order again: 1. Mom or Dad pray over the meal. 2. Each family member discusses his/her 

high’s/lows. 3. One person reads a verse from the Bible and everyone discusses what it means and how to ap-

ply it to his/her own life. Ground rules: no phone, tablet, television, or computer engagement of any kind dur-

ing dinner time. All phones go on “silent” or “do not disturb” during dinner time. No one is allowed to bring a 

digital device to the dinner table, and all televisions are turned off during dinner time. Try this for one month 

and report back to me with how things went. Expect that it may take a few times for everyone to adapt to this 

new “normal” and that it may feel awkward at first. Stick with it!  Creating a new habit takes discipline and in-

tention. When the kids see that you are being consistent, they will follow your lead. As our church focuses on 

getting back to things “Of First Importance,” let’s start with family dinner time…together! 

associatepastor@stlukeskilgore.org 
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May 1 
Beef spaghetti, Salad, Green Beans, Dessert & Drink 

 

May 8 
Hotdogs, Mac & Cheese, Veggies with Ranch,  

Dessert, & Drink 

 

Cash, Check, and Credit Cards  

will be accepted at dinner. 

 

Dinner is served every Wednesday  

during the School year, 5:15pm-6:00pm 

 

$6 for adults 12 & over  |  $3 for kids 

We would like to invite and welcome everyone to 

eat and fellowship with the Holy Huddlers. We 

meet twice a month (not always the same week 

of the month due to holidays). Supper will be on 

you, but the fellowship will be shared by all.  

 

All gatherings begin at 6:00pm 
 

May 3 

The Back Porch, Kilgore 
 

May 17 

IHOP, Longview 
 

If you have any questions, please call  

Barbara Francisco, 903-918-6797 

Tuesday, May 7 

6:30pm  |  Parlor 

 
St. Luke’s Methodist Women will meet in the  

parlor of the Family Center at 6:30 pm on  

May 7, 2024.  Richelle Rathbun will instruct us on 

how to create a charcuterie board. All supplies 

will be furnished. Please bring a picture of your 

Mother. All women of the church are 

invited. 

Church-Wide Garage Sale  
 

Pre-sale Night  

$5 entrance fee 

Friday, May 17  

5:00pm-7:00pm  
 

Saturday, May 18 

8:00am-2:00pm 
 

Donations will be accepted  

Tuesday, May 14-17 

 

All proceeds will go to Children’ Ministry, Youth 

Ministry, & Mother’s Day Out 
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Board Chair 

Amanda Gillen-Hall 
 

Staff Parish Relations 

Carol Grimes 
 

Endowments 

Celia Mooney 
 

Lay Leader 

Anna Rohde 
 

Trustees 

Bill Bryant 
 

 

 

Class of 2024 

Bill Bryant 

Milton Hattaway 

Paula Hooks 

Jim McCann 

Cody Sprayberry 

 

Class of 2025 

Kathy Brown 

Alan Clark 

Carol Grimes 

Dean Miller 

 

Class of 2026 

Danny Harrison 

Janet Craver 

Joe Wallace 

Annette Morgan 

 
 

These volunteers have agreed  

to help lead the church.  

If you have any questions   

about what is happening  

around St. Luke’s please contact  

one of them.  
 

2 0 2 4  B o a r d  M e m b e r s  

I n  P e r s o n  
In the offering plate or in  

the offering boxes at the  

entrance to the sanctuary 

 
B Y  M A I L  
St. Luke’s MC 

401 E. Main St 

Kilgore, TX 75662 

 
O N L I N E  

at stlukeskilgore.org 

or use the QR Code 

 
B y  T e x t  
Text “give” to 

903-833-3576 

F i n a n c e  R e p o r t  
This report was generated using the March 2024 Profit & Loss 

Statement. Copies of the Profit & Loss Statement can be obtained 

from the Business Office upon request.  
 

Income 
Needed income per week  $13,376.41 

 

March 3, 2024    $7,941.25 

March 10, 2024   $12,614.76 

March 17, 2024   $2,121.75 

March 24, 2024   $8,223.66 

Other Income    $2,206.00 

Total  giving for March 2024 $33,107.42 
     Excludes Endowments 

 

Profit & Loss 

YTD Income    $215,882.45 
    Includes Endowments 

YTD Expenses    $232,043.05 

Difference    -$16,160.60 

https://stlukeskilgore.org/giving/
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May 3 
Jeannie Allison 

Brooklyn Patton 
 

May 4 
Addilyn DeKoker 
Jacob Mooney 

 

May 5 
Sloan Berger 

 

May 7 
Leon Courtney 

Bryce Linkinhoker 
 

May 8 
Bill Bryant 
Dennis Ellis 

Robert Smith 
 

May 9 
Veronica Sprayberry 

 

May 10 
Alma Casey 
Cade Clark 

Cora Mooney 
 

 

 
M ay  B i r t h d ays  
Please say a prayer for our church family  
on their special day.  
 

May 11 
Charlotte Reynolds 

 

May 12 
Hadley Middlebrooks 

 

May 17 
Madison Dean 
Matthew Huey 

 

May 19 
Cameron Stephens 

 

May 21 
Jack Christopher 

 

May 22 
Janet Craver 

 

May 23 
Jetson Russ 

 

May 30 
Janie Sweeney 

M ay  A n n i v e r s a r i e s   

Name Date 

Jim & Sharon McCann 5/4/1968 

Dan & Shelia Cross 5/7/1979 

Jeff & Cassie Stephens 5/18/1997 

Kraig & Tonya DeKoker 5/22/2004 

Bill & Peggy Clarke 5/20/1978 

Joe & Becky Wallace 5/20/1978 

J oys   &   C o n c e r n s  
Please use the “Prayer” cards in the pews to 

keep us updated on your loved ones. People will 

remain on this list for one month.  

Please let us know if they need to be on longer, 

903-984-3576.  
 

 

 

P r ay e r s  f o r  o u r  m e m b e r s  
Roberta Boggs  Jack & Sharry Christopher 

Tommy Freeman Cindy Frederick 

Jo Hancock  Pat Haynes 

Carolyn Holcombe Sam Holley  

 
 
P r ay e r s  f o r  o u r  fa m i ly  &  f r i e n d s  

Sandra Akers………………...mother of Patrick Akers 

Robert Adams…………………….………friend to many 

Cindy Allen………...………..sister of Sharon McCann 

Dr. Duane Andrews……………………………………………. 

……………………………..father of Dr. Allison Andrews 

Dhe Belden………....….neighbor of Sheryl Caraway 

Bobbie Bryant……….friend of Dan & Shelia Cross 

Kay Clavenna……..friend of Rhett & Anna Rohde 

Mac Cervantes……….…....friend of Louise Fielding 

Karen Chelf………………………..friend of Polly Green 

George Clark………….........friend of Louise Fielding 

Collins Coulter…….….friend of Art & Pat Morchat 

Nick Hanewald………………………………….………………. 

………………..….neighbor of Jim & Sharon McCann 

Zack Hartfield…………………………………………………... 

…………..friend of Jamie Haynes & Robert Poland 

Peggy Hutchings……………….....sister of Joe White 

Judy Issacs............friend of David & Karen Wilson 

Pat Lewis…………………….……....aunt of Brett Daigle 

Cayman Lightfoot………………………………………..…….. 

…………………….…..friend of Jim & Sharon McCann 

Klint McCown………....…….friend of Lindsey Exline 

Jason Moore………...friend of Dan & Sheila Cross 

Mrs. Robinson……….…….friend of Louise Fielding 

French Sturrock…………………………………………………. 

………......friend of Jamie Haynes & Robert Poland 

Terri Smith……………….….....friend of Jan Hattaway 
 

G.W. Wright………friend of David & Karen Wilson 

 

 

We Extend Our sympathy To…  
James Vermillion and family on the death of 

James’ sister, Retha Sue Vermillion Comer  
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   1 
 
 

2 3 
Parents  
Night Out 
6:00pm-9:00pm 
 
Holy Huddlers 
6:00pm 

4 

5 
 
Children’s 
Choir spring 
Musical 6:00pm 
 

6 
 
 

7 
Methodist 
Women 
6:30pm** 

8 
Last Wednesday 
Night Dinner 
Studies of the 
year 

9 10 11 

12 
 
Mother’s Day 
 
 

13 14 15 
 
Children’s 
Choir & Youth 
end-of-Year 
Party  
3:30pm-5:00pm 

16 17 
 
Holy Huddlers 
6:00pm 
 
Garage Sale 
Pre-Sale 
5:00pm-7:00pm 

18 
 
Garage Sale  
8:00am-2:00pm 

19 
Pentecost  
Sunday 
 
MYMU Event 
2:00pm-6:00pm 
 
Youth Event 
2:00pm-4:00pm 

20 
 
Board of  
Stewards 
6:00pm** 

21 
 

22 23 24 25 

26 27 
 
Memorial Day 
Office Closed 

28 29 30   

* Nursery provided  for this event.      

 ** Nursery can be arranged for this event.  

Call the church office, 903-984-3576 

 

Sunday 
8:30am    |  Arise Worship* (Sanctuary) 

9:30am     |  Sunday School* 

10:30am   |  Traditional Worship * (Sanctuary) 

11:30am |  Handbell Choir (Handbell Room) 
 

 

Monday 
9:00am-2:00pm  |  Mother’s Day Out 

9:05am-9:20am      |  First Day Focus  

 

 

Tuesday 
8:00am   |  Prayer Group** (Knowles Chapel) 

11:45am |   Tuesday Lunch Bunch (Family Center) 

 

Wednesday 
9:00am-2:00pm  |  Mother’s Day Out 

3:15pm-5:30pm  |  Children’s Choir  

5:15pm-6:00pm |  Dinner (Family Center) 

6:00pm |  Chancel Choir Rehearsal* (Sanctuary) 

     Bible Studies & Groups* 
 

Thursday 
6:30pm |  Arise Band Rehearsal* (Sanctuary) 

R e c u r r i n g  W e e k ly:  
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ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

Our goal is to provide half of the camp fee for each camper headed to 

Lakeview in July. We estimate that we need at least $7,000 to reach 

this goal. Use the QR code to make a donation or contact the church 

office for more information 

HELP US  
SEND KIDS 
TO CAMP 

mailto:office@stlukeskilgore.org
https://stlukeskilgore.org/

